BOARD OF HEALTH MEETING

Tuesday, August 22, 2017 6:00 pm

Board members present: Matthew Puntin, James Consolati & Molly Curtin-Schaefer.

Others present: (see attached sign in sheet)

Mail was read and previous minutes were approved.

All documents are filed in the Town Office.

PUBLIC COMMENT:

- Jim Renn, 16 Lakeside Drive asked if the Town has ever tested all septic systems with dye to see if there is any leakage.
- Mrs. Renn asked if there is any law restricting a septic being installed between the house and Goose Pond.
- Matthew Puntin stated: SK Design is doing survey work at 12 Lakeside Drive. Matthew Puntin
 is an employee of SK Design he is an engineer not a surveyor and he is not conducting the work.
 Matthew wanted this disclosed on public record.

14 LAKESIDE DRIVE: February 28, 2017 a certified letter was sent to Joan Freeman stating that her failed septic system (failure from 2005) must be fixed by August 1, 2017. Berkshire Engineering presented an updated plan which was approved 5/23/2017 but no work has been completed to date. The owners of 12 & 16 Lakeside Drive expressed concerns about the smell of this failed system as well as this clearly being a health hazard and dangerous.

Matthew Puntin made a motion to send Joan Freeman a certified letter stating the Septic System must be repaired and completed by October 1, 2017 or the 14 Lakeside Drive home will be condemned by the Board of Health. James Consolati seconded, no opposition.

Meeting closed at 6:35

Matthew, Puntin, Mailman

James Consolati, Clerk

ABSENT

Michael Curtin, Member

BOARD OF SELECTMEN / BOARD OF HEALTH

Date: A	igust 22, 2017
	me: CP.M. Name:
	Bannie & Bruce Water
-	
.,	
_	
· <u>-</u>	
_	
_	4